
December 13, 2022    

At 7:00 pm, Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town 

Board of the Town of Carlton.  Present were the following Board members: Councilman Dana 

Woolston, Councilman Josh Narburgh, Councilman Brian McCue and Councilwoman Debbie 

Yockel. 

 

Also present was Kurt VanWycke, Highway Supt. and Town Attorney Douglas Heath. 

 

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the Minutes from November 8, 2022 were 

approved by Mr. Woolston and seconded by Mr. McCue and carried 

 

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the Supervisors report seconded by Mr. McCue and 

carried. 

 

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve the Town Clerk Report seconded by Mr. Woolston and 

carried. 

 

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the Zoning report, Seconded by Mr. McCue and carried. 

 

A motion by Mr. Woolston to Approve Justice Hurley’s Report, Seconded by Mrs. Yockel and 

carried  

  

Mr. VanWycke gave an update on highway and water activities. 

 

The Carlton Fire Co. gave an update on calls and man hours. 

 

Legislator Fitzak stated that there are ongoing discussions about the Parkway. 

 

A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the November Vouchers, Second by Mrs. Yockel and 

carried 

 

Under Old Business Mr. Gifaldi, ZEO stated that Mr. Wells of Hanlon Rd has moved all tractor 

trailer trucks having to do with his trucking business off of Hanlon Rd. Mr. Gifaldi will continue 

to work with Mr. Wells to have the Property cleaned up. 

 

Mr. Gifaldi also stated that he is still working with residents in Sunset regarding Chickens. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Woolston to reappoint George Miller to the Board of Assessment 

Review term 10/1/2022- 9/30/2027. Motion seconded by Mr. McCue and carried. 

 

Mercy Flight out of Batavia gave a statement regarding Emergency services they would like to 

provide the Town of Carlton. 

 

Monroe Ambulance Gave a full proposal to the Town Board requesting The Town of Carlton to 

choose the company to provide the Town emergency services. Discussion followed. 

 



Eileen Wuethrich of Brighton Cliff requested information on where the Ambulances would be 

stationed and process of 911 calls to dispatch. Discussion followed 

  

Discussions followed between the Town Board, Monroe Ambulance and Town residents. 

 

Legislator Fitzak Stated that the Towns and Orleans County has been working diligently for over 

a year to try to come up with a solution for COVA and the emergency services. There have been 

monthly meetings and hours upon hours of work put into this issue. 

 

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve a One year contract with Monroe Ambulance to provide 

the Town of Carlton with emergence services  

Roll Call Vote  

Woolston-Aye, Yockel-Aye, Ashbery-Aye, McCue-Aye, Narburgh-Ney 

Motion Carried. 

 

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve line transfers seconded by Mr. McCue and carried. 

 

 

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to adjourn, seconded my Mr. Woolston.  Meeting adjourned at 7:57 


